

Eclipse IDE WG Minutes - Jul 22, 2025

Agenda Topics	Moderator	Duration
Approve Minutes of June 24th, 2025 Meeting @Mark to send out when approved	Mark	5
Debrief from face to face. Check summary is OK to share.	Thomas/Mark	10
Thomas regular steering committee update - Includes Dev Funding effort update GitLab Board and (Bi-Weekly Minutes) - Includes updates from Community Mentors	Thomas	10
Corporate sponsorship update	Thomas Brainstorming board	10
Prioritization exercise with the SC for our Q3 Program Plan actions & following the F2F meeting https://gitlab.eclipse.org/eclipse-wg/ide-wg/steering-committee/program-plan/-/boards/7111?milestone_title=PP-2025-Q3	Thomas	15
Initiative 31 update	Heiko	5
AOB	All	–

Minute Taking Roster

If you cannot attend the meeting, please arrange for your alternate to take over.

- ☐ Heiko (4th March)
- ☐ Martin (18th March)
- ☐ Olivier Prouvost (1st April)
- ☐ Max / Johannes (15th April)
- ☐ Mark (29th April)
- ☐ Manoj / Andrew (13 May)

- ☐ Titouan (27th May)
- ☐ Sebastian / Yannic (10th June)
- ☐ Imran / Latha (24th June)
- ☒ ~~Manuel / Andreas (22nd July)~~

Attendees

Steering Committee Members:

Number of Seats 11 / Quorum is 50% of Committee / Passing a resolution is > 50% of quorum present

- **Manoj Palat** / Andrew Tram (IBM)
- Sebastian Ratz / **Yannic Soethoff** (SAP)
- **Manuel Bork** / Andreas Koch (Yatta)
- **Mark Goodchild** / William Riley (Renesas)
- Abdul Rahiman Imran / **Latha Patil** / Harald Mackamul (Bosch)
- **Johannes Matheis** / Max Kramer (Vector)
- **Heiko Klare** (Planning Council Chair)
- Titouan Vervack / Mark Christiaens (Sigasi)
- Hartwig Brandl (SSI Schaefer)
- **Martin Lippert** (Broadcom (VMware) - Supporter Representative - Elected)
- **Olivier Prouvost** (Committer Representative - Elected)

Supporter Members:

- Remi Schnekenburger (EclipseSource)

Invited Guest:

- **John Dallaway** (Guest of Renesas)
- Tanja Obradovic (Eclipse Foundation)

Other Attendees:

- Thomas Froment (Eclipse Foundation)
- Sharon Corbett (Eclipse Foundation)
- **Ed Merks** (Eclipse Foundation, Sim Rel Engineer)
- Hannes Wellmann (Guest, Eclipse IDE community Mentor)

Approve Minutes of June 24th, 2025 Meeting

- *Motion: Approve Minutes of June 24th, 2025. Heiko moves and Mark seconds. No objection to unanimous approval.*

RESOLVED, the Steering Committee unanimously approved the Minutes of June 24th

Minutes for 22/07/2025

- Debrief from f2f
 - Thomas made a few new contacts from the face-to-face meeting guests, and follow-ups are planned.
 - Inviting guests to the f2f meeting worked out quite well.
- Update from Thomas
 - Thomas is guiding though  Eclipse IDE Program Manager actions follow-up
 - Manoj provides further details about the upcoming Community Meetup in Bangalore, India. He invites companies with subsidiaries or partners nearby to help spread the word.
 - Discussion about interest in integrating AI into Eclipse (Github copilot), how to promote it as the IDE Working Group, and which models are included/compatible.
- Prioritization Q3 Program Plan
 - SC Members: Please check if anything important is missing and review the current prioritization. The current prioritization was done by Thomas to the best of his knowledge.
- AOB: next meeting will be skipped because of summer vacations